
 1 

 

COMING EVENTS 
PUBLIC OBSERVING 

 
BAND CONCERT SCHEDULE 
WEDNESDAY 9:00 PM 

 
July 13 

 
 

President   
Rick Heschmeyer      
rcjbm@sbcglobal.net     

 
ALCOR 

William Winkler 
billwink10@yahoo.com 
University Advisor 
Dr. Bruce Twarog     
 btwarog@ku.edu                       

Report from Rick Heschmeyer 
I hope everyone has marked their 
calendars for next summer's August 
21 Total Solar Eclipse.  As I am sure 
you are aware, Lawrence, while close 
to the center line, will only experience 
a partial eclipse.  Luckily, we are not 
to far from the center line.  I have re-
cently been in contact with Michael 
Bakich, one of the editor's of Astrono-
my Magazine and the organizer of a 
very large eclipse event that will take 
place at Rosecrans Memorial Airport 
in St. Joseph, Missouri.  He would like 
the club to participate in the event. He 

has clubs from Wisconsin, Florida, Pennsylvania, and of course the ASKC already 
signed up.  He is willing to advertise the club as a partner on the event's web-
site  www.fpsci.com should we decide to participate. 
 
I am torn in that I hate to abandon Lawrence for such a big event, but I also hate the 
thought of missing the eclipse when the center line is so close.  There is a precedent. 
In 1994 an entourage from AAL/Lawrence traveled to Colony, Kansas to view the An-
nular Solar Eclipse, about 70 miles south of Lawrence. St. Joseph is a similar distance 
from Lawrence, about 75 miles.  The difference will be that this is going to be a 
LARGE event. They are estimating thousands of people. Since the eclipse is on a 
Monday, there will be a whole weekend of astronomical programs leading up to the 
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Another reason to attend ALCon 2016 όǇƎΦ мнύ 

Yet another great reason to attend ALCon 2016 is what's happening at the Smith-
sonian's National Air and Space Museum, which is where one of the ALCon tours 
will boldly go.  

Enterprise Studio Model Back on Display 

The studio model of the Star Trek starship Enterprise is now on exhibit in the Boe-
ing Milestones of Flight Hall. After taking it off exhibit in 2014, assembling a spe-
cial advisory committee, examining it using x-ray radiography, searching out long-
lost photos, and planning the work in great detail, months of hard work culminated 
in several weeks of painting, detail work, rewiring, and final assembly. In the end, 
the whole project was a tremendous collaboration. 

The Enterprise model, a genuine television star of the 1960s, now rests in the 
south lobby of Milestones (near the Independence Ave. entrance) in a new, state-
of-the-art, climate-controlled case. From the center of the Hall, the restored Enter-
prise rests with its camera-ready side on full view. Walk around to the back to see 
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About the Astronomy Associates of Lawrence  

The club is open to all people interested in sharing their love for astronomy. Monthly meetings are typically on the second F riday 
of each month and often feature guest speakers, presentations by club members, and a chance to exchange amateur astronomy 
tips. Approximately the last Sunday of each month we have an open house at the Prairie Park Nature Center. Periodic star parties 

are scheduled as well. For more information, please contact the club officers: president, Rick Heschmeyer at 

rcjbm@sbcglobal.net; webmaster, Howard Edin, at howard@howardedin.com; AlCor William Winkler, at   

billwink10@yahoo.com; or faculty advisor, Prof. Bruce Twarog at btwarog@ku.edu. Because of the flexibility of the schedule due 
to holidays and alternate events, it is always best to check the Web site for the exact Fridays and Sundays when events are 

scheduled. The information about AAL can be found at   
 http://www.physics.ku.edu/AAL/  

Copies of the Celestial Mechanic  can also be found on the web at                                                                          
  http://www.physics.ku.edu/AAL/newsletter  

actual eclipse. This event already has partners such as Celestron and Astronomy magazine as well as the astronomy clubs 
that will be helping out. 
After polling a number of the regular attendees at AAL events, the consensus is that we should participate. That doesnôt mean 
that Lawrence will be abandoned. The KU astronomers will likely set up and staff viewing for those in town who donôt wish or 
are unable to trek to St. Joseph. These plans will be finalized as the event approaches, so there is still time to make up your 
mind about where you wish to be. Thanks, Rick Heschmeyer.  
After consistently being weathered out for observing the last two months, it looked like we were in for another miss last week 
since the forecast called for rain starting on Monday and running through the Wed. evening session.  Amazingly, while the day 
started cloudy, by Band Concert time, the skies miraculously cleared and the club went forward with a successful session. 
Thanks again for Bill Winkler and others for hanging in there for so long. Our last post-Band-Concert session of the summer is 
no scheduled for Wed. July 13. Keep your fingers crossed! 
Any suggestions for improving the club or the newsletter are always welcome. 
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the less-decorated port or left side, where the wires bring power to the internal lights and motors. The modelôs internal light-
ing has been replaced with modern LEDs, which will come to life at 11:00 am, 1:00 pm, and 3:00 pm local time each day. An 
interactive touchscreen attached to the case allows visitors to learn more about the model, Star Trek, and the Museumôs long 
interest in imagined spaceflight. The final stages of the conservation treatment came together in the last few months. In April 

2016, the Enterprise model, in pieces, was in the large arti-
fact booth in the Mary Baker Engen Restoration Hangar. 
Special Advisory Committee member Gary Kerr was dubbed 
our ñoracle,ò double-checking his notes and diagrams before 
any detail went onto the model. (There are 952 holes in the 
faux grill inside the starboard nacelle. He counted.) And Bill 
George and John Goodson, both of Industrial Light & Magic 
(ILM), worked with Kim Smith of Pulse Evolution to carry out 
the physical detailing. Together, they were consummate 
professionals, bringing their expertise into an ongoing con-
versation with the Museum staff. More than once, the whole 
team stopped work to discuss the choices being made, as-
suring that everyone agreed before proceeding. 

Before this dream team of model painters arrived, the Enter-
prise modelôs body had already been expertly cleaned, rein-
forced, and repaired by Engen Conservation Chair Malcolm 
Collum, Dave Wilson, and Sharon Norquest (with a much-
appreciated assist by Lauren Horelick). Then the whole 
model (minus the upper saucer paint, of course, which is 
original paint from the 1960s) was painted with a base color 
that had been carefully matched by the Museumôs Dave 
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John Goodson shows off the complex masking used to create the 

markings on the bottom of the secondary hull of the Enterprise mod-

el. Photo by Dane A. Penland, Smithsonian National Air and Space 

Museum 
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